
Sept—Dec 2023 ISSUE No. 224 

 



President:  Tim Tapping 

Vice President:  Bruce Jones 

Treasurer Pauline Wainwright 

Secretary :  Ted Burbridge 

Events Coordinator:  Mick Lawler 

Property Manager:  Daryl Pinner 

Merchandise: James Bryans 

CMC Delegate: Gane Doyle 

Vehicle Registrar:  Pauline Wainwright (C4C) 

             Robyn Jones (404) 

Newsletter / Website / Public Relations:  Tam Kelly  

Club & Committee 2022– 2023 

Holden Car Club of WA Inc. 

P.O. Box 514  

JOONDALUP 6919  

Visit our website! 

www.holdencarclub.org.au 

The Club Wants You! 

The Holden Car Club of WA is always looking for mem-
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Disclaimer 

The Holden Car Club does not accept responsibility for the truth or accuracy of the articles or advertisements appearing in 

this newsletter. It is incumbent on the readers to satisfy themselves as to the truth or accuracy of any of the articles or    

advertisements. All articles and advertisements are accepted in good faith by the club. 

https://www.holdencarclub.org.au/
mailto:https://www.holdencarclub.org.au/


Welcome to the final edition of Holden Torque for 2023  
 
What an amazing year—the first ‘uninterrupted’ year since the pandemic hit us in 2020! 
 
We certainly hope you all had a very safe and happy Christmas and this continues on into the New 
Year celebrations for 2024. 
 
This year, as a club, we have been to museums, pubs, country runs and local events around the city.  
We have met new members, created new friends and shared the ups and downs of owning a Hold-
en -sourcing parts on the older vehicles is getting harder and harder!  Some members have wel-
comed children and grand children to their families and others have had to say goodbye to people 
held dear to them.  What has remained very steady though, is the support and friendship offered by 
our Club—and for that we are all very thankful. 
 
Our little club is growing!  Our current membership is over 350 members in both metropolitan and 
regional WA.  As such, some of the technology put in place many years ago is not able to keep up 
with the current demand!  Nice problem to have really! 
 
We have outgrown our current website and email service providers and both are currently in pro-
cess of being upgraded. Many thanks must go to the support of those committee members working 
behind the scenes to get quotes and source appropriate providers that are able to create and pro-
vide the services to meet our needs both now and into the future. 
 
Much work is also being focused on creating a membership card moving forward as well as a limited 
edition 40th Anniversary Club Shirt. 
 
Our merchandise guru, James, has been very busy in the background getting the merchandise web-
site up and running so you are able to purchase your favourite merchandise from us from the com-
fort of your own home!  Please remember, merchandise is for club members only and you will need 
your club membership number to be able to purchase.  If you are unsure of your membership num-
ber, please email info@holdencarclub.org.au and we will forward it to you. 
 
To those who are attending club events —don’t forget to have your phone charged and Facebook 
app opened and share your adventures on our Facebook page!  If you are out and about with your 
pride and joy—share this too—we love to see Holden’s out there in force keeping memories and the 
brand alive for all to enjoy. 
 



Our 40th is coming up! 
Our little club has been running for 40 years in 2024.  From very humble beginnings to the club we 
are today—a great milestone to celebrate!  Please keep an eye on your emails, Facebook and Insta-
gram for events to celebrate our 40th! 
 
I would love to include some stories of friendships made, memories of early events (or special 
memories of ANY event over the last 40 years!) or even a funny tale (or two!) in the Newsletters in-
to 2024.  If you have any anecdotes that you are wanting or able to share of your time in the club, 
please send them to info@holdencarclub.org.au—bonus points for pics to include too! 
 
GM Owners Day 
2024 sees the return of GM Owners Day of which we are very proud to be associated with again.  If 
you are able to lend a hand setting up on the day, directing vehicles to their designated spots or 
even checking in late entrants or registered vehicles, please consider letting a committee member 
know.  These jobs are not arduous (nor are they all day!) and go towards making a very smoothly 
run event.  You can let us know by sending an email to  info@holdencarclub.org.au or by letting a 
committee member know at a meeting ( the next one is Saturday 13 January—pop it in your calen-
dar so you don’t forget and double book yourself!) 
 



 
Keeping up-to-date 
Our main methods of communication are made via email and Facebook and we now have Instagram 
too.  These are platforms that are easily accessible for most of our members.  Please ensure you 
have provided us with your up-to-date email and ‘like’ us on Facebook to make sure you are getting 
the most up-to-date information about what’s going on. 
 
We also have our website that you can access all the events, minutes (fabulous reading right there if 
you are having trouble falling asleep at night!) and membership or licensing information.   
 
Impromptu Runs 
These are only required for vehicles that are on a C404 concessional license and are now recorded 
and tracked for the DoT (Dept of Transport) via the links on our webpage.  
 
Our website is www.holdencarclub.org.au  and then click on Impromptu Runs.  You will need the 
email address that is registered with the club to use this.  You will also be required to enter the reg-
istration number of your vehicle.   
 
Contact details updates 
 
A reminder that if any of your personal details change (phone number, email, home address etc) 
over the course of the year, please notify the club via email at info@holdencarclub.org.au 
 
 



York Motor Show (10-9-23) 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 

Shannons Classic on Swan (10-9-23) 
 
 

 
 
 



 
Curtin 100.1 FM Car Show 

17-9-23 



 
 
 
 

 



 Galaxy Drive-In (11-11-23) 
Guildford Markets (2-12-23) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



HCC of WA Christmas Dinner 
Salvation Army donations 

A huge shout-out to all the members who both attended and donated at the HCC of WA Christmas 
dinner this year.  As usual, the genorisity of attendees was on show with Christmas gift donations for 
the Salvation Army in abundance.   A massive thank you to the Committee for organizing and volun-
teers for assisting in the set up.  It was a great night! 
 



Upcoming Events 

Next event—Sunset 24—Herne Hill Classic Car Show  

(4pm—7.30pm) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

A reminder ... 

C4C concessionally licenced vehicles, you will need to register for an Impromptu 
Run if usage falls outside of the listed events. 

C404 registered vehicles must keep a log of usage 



 

The things advertised in the Women’s Weekly! - produced by GMH of course! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 



 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
Assistance Needed 

I have a 1962 EJ Holden that I’ve had in storage for 10 years…it’s in great original condition but 
because I’ve left it so long it now needs some mechanical restoration. Assistance from a mechanic 
or a hobbyist is sought.   

Please phone Hamish on 0400 978 887  

EH Grill & parts 

Complete EH Holden grill, radiator support panel and stone tray in one piece. Good condition located within 10km 
Perth city.  
I am not a business or a wrecker.  Please contact me if any members are interested. 
Michael  0484 336 888  

Windsplit Measurements—EJ 

I am after the measurements to fit the windsplits on my Holden EJ. I do have the genuine fitting instructions but it 
is not clear at all so wondering if a member can help if they have them fitted to their car. Even the measurement 
from the front of the guard to the front of the windsplit and the distance from the bonnet to the windsplit.will 
help. 
 Barry Ash 
 

GM Holden Fridgidaire fridge  

1953 GM Holden Fridgidaire fridge / freezer(motor compressor works good) It needs new door seals and some 
body maintenance (paint faded etc). I started on the project but started loosing interest chasing up door seals etc. 
Details:  Model SG 15P, Serial # 316907, Date code 053, 13.8 CuFt net vol. 1/2 HP. 
Hope someone is interest I would have to have to see it go to scrap but I need the room in my shed thanks. I am 
located near the airport.  

James   jamesdon200@gmail.com 

Unregistered VE International 
 
Unregistered 2009 VE International  
Stephen Fawcett 0421 245 528  
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 

All our merchandise is not also available online to order direct via  https://
holdencarclubofwa.square.site/s/shop or scan the QR Code and it will take you directly to the online 

store. 

   

https://holdencarclubofwa.square.site/s/shop
https://holdencarclubofwa.square.site/s/shop


Update and check your Insurance! 

Send in any ideas for Newsletter articles!  I would love to include an article 

or two of what members are up to with their cars!  Are you working on a 

project?  Want to share your experience?  Let me know via email              

info@holdencarclub.org.au 


